
 

  Inside                  

  Immanuel  
Faithful to God’s Word – we receive, celebrate and share Jesus Christ. 

 
Just One Thing 

Now as they went on their way, Jesus entered a village. And a woman named Martha welcomed him into her 

house. And she had a sister called Mary, who sat at the Lord’s feet and listened to his teaching. But Martha was 

distracted with much serving. And she went up to him and said, “Lord, do you not care that my sister has left me to 

serve alone? Tell her then to help me.” But the Lord answered her, “Martha, Martha, you are anxious and troubled 

about many things, but one thing is necessary. Mary has chosen the good portion, which will not be taken away 

from her.”  - Luke 10.38-42 

 

   Martha was distracted.  Jesus and the disciples had come to stay and she was busier than busy.  There was too 

much to do!  Someone had to make ready the food and make sure everyone was comfortable.  It was her and her 

alone working.  Can you feel her frustration?  There sits her sister, doing nothing!  Shouldn’t Mary help her out, at 

least a little!   

   But there is only one thing needful.  Jesus reminds Martha that He is that one thing needful.  To listen to Jesus 

and receive Him through Word and Sacrament.  That is the one thing needed.  Just one thing.  

   Peter, James, and John were terrified!  Were their eyes deceiving them?  They had gone up on a mountain with 

Jesus and now he was transfigured.  Shining like lightning!  Who could stand to look at Jesus like that!  Not one of 

them.  Moses and Elijah were there.  The voice boomed and then nothing.  It was all gone and they were left alone 

with just Jesus (Mark 9.2-8). 

   They had been distracted by their Messianic hopes and dreams.  But those were not the plans of the Father.  They 

wanted power and fame for Jesus (and themselves).  The disciples did not have in mind the one thing needed.  They 

didn’t understand the importance of receiving Jesus.  The transfiguration burst their distraction and forced them to 

focus, for a moment, on just Jesus. 

   Saul was distracted too.  He was busy.  He had plans to go to Damascus to round up followers of this Way cult.  

He knew that they were heretics and needed to be removed before their teachings spread.  They had been teaching 

about Jesus, a man was did amazing things during his life, but who had been crucified.  His disciples claimed Jesus 

had been raised from the dead.  But Saul knew that could not be.  He was distracted. 

   Then Jesus appeared right in front of him on that Damascus road.  “Saul, Saul, why are you persecuting me?”  

Saul lost his sight.  He was forced to refocus.  He now knew the one thing needed, just Jesus.  His life would never 

be the same.  Name changed to Paul, and he went from persecuting to preaching about Jesus.  

   Are you distracted?  The devil wanted Martha to be so worried about serving that she wouldn’t listen to Jesus.  

The disciples were so busy making plans for Jesus that they had no time to hear what Jesus would do for them.  And 

Saul was too busy hating Jesus to consider the truth of Jesus.  The devil loves to put distractions in our way.  Maybe 

something wholesome like serving or making plans.  Maybe it’s tiredness or business.  Maybe sports or 

entertainment.  Maybe assuming that people just don’t like us.  Our mind becomes made up that we can’t be around 

Jesus.   

   So wake up.  Remove all distractions and know the one thing needed, just Jesus.  He is offered for you each 

Sunday and Monday in the Divine Service at Immanuel.  Here is Jesus for you!  Are you too busy?  Too distracted 

to be with your Lord and receive Him for your salvation?  Are you Martha, or the disciples on the transfiguration 

mount, or Saul?  What would Jesus say about your distractions?  “You are anxious and troubled about many things, 

but there is one thing needful.”  Choose to be with Jesus.  Don’t choose this only once in a while but make it a habit.  

Be in the Word.  Be in worship.  Receive Jesus, He is the one thing needful. 

In Jesus Christ crucified, 

   Pastor Boyer 
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G.L.U.E 

“God Loves Us 

Eternally”  

 Hebrews 12:5-6 
“My son, do not regard lightly the 
discipline of the Lord, nor be 
weary when reproved by him.  For 
the Lord disciplines the one he 
loves, and chastises every son 
whom he receives.”  
 
     I came across an article in The 
Patriot Post, “Eye in the Sky.”  It 
intrigued me because The Patriot 
Post is a political newsletter and 
the article included quotes from the 
Bible.  The article was written by 
Ron Helle in the July 11, 2025 
issue.  I’d like to paraphrase the 
key points in the article. 
     The article alluded to the fact 
that “Big Brother is watching 
you!”  The reason he said that was 
because the US had just sent a 
drone to launch missiles against 
Iranian personnel, referring to the 
US as “Big Brother!”  Being a 
military veteran I am interested in 
what is happening with our 
military today. 
     “We’ve all heard people make 
that comment, too, meaning that 
Uncle Sam is watching us.  But 
then the writer added that there was 
another “eye in the sky,” 
referencing God’s ability to “see” 
us.  He cited Psalm 94:9 and 
Matthew 6:4, 6 and 18, stating that 
“God sees and hears what we do in 
secret.”  Of course, as Christians 
we know that, too.  But, he also 
says, “Too many Christians today 
live their lives as if they do not 
believe God sees their actions.”   
     He referenced growing up in a 
“small, rural farm community, it 
was a given that you weren’t going 
to get away with anything.  
Everyone knew everyone, and if 
someone saw you doing something 
inappropriate, your parents were 
going to find out about it.”  

     Today things are very different.  
The writer says, “Cities are bigger, 
people are less engaged, and our 
society’s moral foundation has 
been seriously eroded.  Things that 
would have shocked people 60 
years ago now barely raise an 
eyebrow.  Sadly, many Christians 
tend to set a low bar in moral 
attitudes and conduct,” he says.  I 
agree with him, do you?  He also 
says, “We compare ourselves to 
others and come away feeling good 
about ourselves.”  The Apostle 
Paul says this is not wise, or 
without understanding (II 
Corinthians 10:12). 
     Helle states that, “talking about 
discipline doesn’t get much 
traction in most churches (I 
wouldn’t know about most 
churches), but Scripture makes it 
clear that it does happen.”  I know 
that Immanuel has that discipline.  
We ask for forgiveness every 
Sunday in the Lord’s Prayer. 
     As Christians “we know that we 
have been saved for a purpose—
God’s purpose!”  The writer says, 
“God’s Hellfire missile system is 
reserved for the unrepentant lost, 
but Scripture makes it clear there is 
the potential for God’s own 
unrepentant children to experience 
His discipline.  We Christians 
should take heed. 
     “The eyes of the Lord are in 
every place, keeping watch on the 
evil and the good.”  (Proverbs 
15:3) 
     As Christians, we know there is 
another set of eyes watching over 
us, not just Uncle Sam! 
 
“Big Brother is watching you!”  
God is watching you!  Remember, 
God Loves Us Eternally! 
 
His blessings to all! 
 
Jim Bratton 
 

 

LUTHERANS FOR 

LIFE 
Are you going to be in 

Colorado in September? You 

might like to consider visiting the 

Lutherans For Life 2025 National 

Conference. This takes place 

September 24-26 at the Great Wolf 

Lodge in Colorado Springs. Great 

Guest Speakers are lined up for this 

event! There is a brochure on the 

table of pamphlets in the entrance 

way. For more information call 

Erika Peterson at 515-382-2077. 

This invitation came from Rev. Dr. 

Aric Fenske, Executive Director of 

Lutherans For Life.  

 

 

 

Official Acts 
 

BAPTISMS 

July 9 Colton Andrew Lemka, 

son of Nashia Roberts and 

Eddie Lemka, born July 9, 

2024.  

 

DEATHS 

June 21  Don Bauer 

July 15  Connie Lou Gremel 

 

WEDDINGS 

June 21  Andrew & Richelle 

(Varney) Kemp 

 
 
 
 
 

September 

Newsletter 

Deadline: 

Wednesday, 

August 20 
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Treasurer’s Report 
MONTH OF JUNE 2025 

Receipts         $   55,823.87 
Less Expenses                   - 61,997.44 
Operating Income              - 6,173.57 
Deficit Reduction                    1,285.00 
Net Income             -4,888.57 

 
CASH IN BANK & ON HAND 

Petty Cash          100.00 
Independent Checking   30,572.58   
Independent Savings           17,013.87 
Ind Bank CD       78,071.15 
Ind Bank CD                         78,501.35 
Ind Bank CD    156,975.00 
Restricted Savings       -201,638.65 
Total                    $159,595.30 

 
 

 

 

How You Can Be A 

“Marketplace 

Missionary” 

Through The Use 

Of Social Media 

 A Marketplace Missionary is a 
follower of Jesus who gives 
witness to Jesus in all areas of their 
lives that make contact with 
people. One very important 
mission field for making a 
Christian witness is through the 
use of social media. 
 It used to be that we would just 
send out missionaries to various 
parts of the world to spread the 
Gospel. With today’s 
communication technologies, each 
of our congregations and ourselves 
can now be directly involved with 
proclaiming the Gospel of Jesus to 
people all across the world. Good 
Shepherd of the Deaf Lutheran 
Church (LCMS) in Toledo, OH 
livestreams its signed worship 
services via YouTube and 
Facebook every Sunday. Because 

the worship services are orientated 
to the world-wide deaf community, 
the church has made contact with 
many deaf and hard-of-hearing 
people around the world. Here at 
Immanuel, we also broadcast our 
worship services via many 
different types of social media. 
Through this use of social media, 
the seeds of the Gospel are being 
planted both locally and world-
wide. 
 You, also, can personally be a 
missionary via social media. If you 
have a personal Facebook account, 
you can use it as a personal 
missionary tool. Ask yourself these 
questions: Do my Facebook posts 
clearly show that I am a follower of 
Jesus? How can I use my Facebook 
page to plant the seeds of the 
Gospel of Jesus to all those who 
view my posts? 
 There are many Christian 
Facebook sites that allow you to 
share Christian messages, photos, 
Bible verses and artwork directly 
to your own page. Check out 
different Christian organizations 
and groups on Facebook and find 
some Gospel messages that you 
would like to personally post. 
(Keep a written list of these 
favorite sites for future reference!) 
 Look over your Facebook 
“friends” list. Take note of those 
friends who might not be 
Christians. By occasionally 
posting Christian messages and 
thoughts, your non-Christian 
friends might see your posts as 
they go through your newsfeed. 
Take great care to cultivate 
friendships and relationships with 
your non-Christian friends. This 
greatly improves the chances of 
them having a positive reception to 
the Gospel message. 
 We have many friends on our 
personal Facebook site, including 
numerous non-Christian friends in 
this country and all over the world. 
What a joy it is to share the Gospel 
on our site – knowing that they will 

also see these Gospel messages. 
Our task as “marketplace 
missionaries” is to just plan the 
seeds of the Gospel of Jesus and let 
the Holy Spirit touch their hearts! 
Always remember these words 
from Romans 1:16, “For I am not 
ashamed of the Gospel, because it 
is the power of God that brings 
salvation to everyone who 
believes; first to the Jew, then to 
the Gentile.” 

In His Service, 
James E. Bunke 

P.S. Contact me for further 
thoughts and ideas of how to 
become a marketplace missionary!  

 
 
 

SYMBOLS 

The fourth of four major 
stained glass windows is located in 
the balcony. Jesus is standing and 
holding a shepherd's staff 
surrounded by several sheep. 
Jesus, a good shepherd, a 
protector, a guide, a provider for 
his followers. He laid down His 
own life for his sheep, his 
followers. Read John 10:11 and 
John 10:14-15. As stated, the 
windows in the balcony are the 
fourth of four starting from the 
chancel to the transcepts to the 
balcony. Each of the four windows 
is made of three separate sections. 
All four have a tall center section 
with two shorter on each side. 
What do all four windows have in 
common? Look at them. 
  
 
 

Council Meeting 
July 14 

 Elders: Transfers out – 
Matthew Kuhl to Good Shepherd, 
Cass City; Megan, Evan, Brynn 
and Brie Terrian to Kilmanagh. 
Affirmation of faith – Jessica 
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Schwartz. A new 7/8 grade 
attendance policy is in the works. 
Elders are working on the inactive 
list and self-exclusion letters. Elder 
Chair – Matt Bumhoffer; Vice-
Chair – Ryan Kuhl.  
 Trustees: Work is being done 
to the old science room this 
summer. New partitions for the 
school bathroom are being looked 
into. 
 Stewardship: The next Red 
Letter Challenge book is being 
discussed, is there enough interest 
to have it? Please let a board 
member know if you would be 
interested in participating. Pastor 
Appreciation is planned for 
October. Stewardship will be 
sharing fun facts to educate our 
young members on how they can 
serve in their church. A new church 
cookbook is in the works. 
 Evangelism: A chairperson is 
yet to be named, discussion is on-
going. A Prayer Vigil is planned 
for September. Our float won 1st 
place in the Sugar Festival parade!! 
Special thank you to Ken Walz and 
everyone who helped! 
 Youth:  A summer youth 
beach event is being planned, 
possibly in August. A Freshman 
“mixer” with Campus Life is being 
discussed. Collide served 150 at 
the ice cream social during the 
Sugar Festival. 
 School Board: We are about 8 
weeks away from having the new 
scoreboard. Matt Deneen has taken 
a call to Bethlehem; we cannot get 
a call list until 
November/December. The current 
plan is to use a long term sub for 
P.E., Art, and Science. Katie is 
getting a square reader to be able to 
accept credit card payments at the 
school. The boiler at the Unionville 
Campus passed inspection. The 
Dusty Club Golf Outing is planned 
for September 27 at Scenic Golf 
Course. Preschool plans are in 
place, we are working a finding a 
new lead teacher.  

Principal’s Report: We have 
open positions in the middle school 
and pre-school. The floors have 
been waxed and look very nice. 
The old science room updates look 
great! $3,350 in capital 
improvement from the Knights for 
a Brighter Tomorrow will be 
coming to each campus. 
 Pastor’s Report: Pastor 
Boyer and Nancy Brown attended 
the District Convention last month, 
feel free to ask them about their 
experience. Bay View Gardens 
Devotions have begun and will be 
held the first Tuesday of the month 
at 10am; the next one is August 5. 
Pastor Boyer attended the 
installation of Pastor Simson in 
Bad Axe.  
 President’s Report: We are 
still planning to have a 
Commitment Sunday Event to 
encourage faithful giving and the 
ways to do so. Look for more 
information.  
 Vice-President’s Report: 
Constitution changes? Are they 
needed in regards to the number of 
board members, number of voters 
meetings, term limits?  
 

Next Council Meeting: Monday, 
August 11, 7:45 p.m. 

Next Voters’ Meeting: Monday, 
September 22, 7:30 p.m. 

 

   

CTK School 

News 
Greetings from CTK! 

Wow!  This summer has flown 
by and we are gearing up for 
another school year.  I pray that 
everyone has had a wonderful 
summer so far!   

We are excited to be finalizing 
our staff for the upcoming school 
year, in both preschool and at the 

Sebewaing Campus, as Mr. 
Deneen accepted his Call to 
Bethlehem in Saginaw.  We were 
blessed to have him with us for 8 
years and truly appreciate all he did 
for our school. 

We welcome back the 
following homeroom teachers:   
Emily Haubenstricker-
Kindergarten, Cindy Engelhard-
First grade, Stephanie Boyer-
Second grade, Deb Kundinger-
Third and Fourth grades, Hannah 
Markiewicz-Fifth grade, Yvette 
Brink-Sixth grade, John 
Markiewicz-Seventh grade and 
Renee Repkie as our long term sub 
for Eighth grade homeroom.   

We would also like to 
welcome back Nicole Dyer and 
Casey Hickey to our preschool 
program. We truly are blessed to 
have such a great staff again this 
year.   

Our janitors have done a 
wonderful job getting our 
buildings ready for the school year, 
and we appreciate all their hard 
work this summer.  Thank you Mr. 
Tim Smith and Mr. Dean 
Hartman!  Thank you to the 
grounds crews as well for keeping 
the schoolyards looking nice!  You 
are appreciated as well. 

Registration night is scheduled 
for August 13, and our first day 
back to school is August 18.  We 
are very excited to welcome our 
students back for another year of 
learning, sharing our love for 
Jesus, and helping them grow in 
faith! 
 
God’s Blessings, 
Jen Yoder 
Principal 
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Memorial & Gifts 
IMMANUEL GENERAL FUND 

IN MEMORY OF MAREL STAISIL 

Ev Adam 

IN MEMORY OF WAYNE REITHEL 

Ev Adam 

IN MEMORY OF JANICE ELENBAUM 

Jack Buehler 

IN MEMORY NETTIE PROKOPENKO 

Nancy Layher 

IN MEMORY OF DONALD BAUER 

Mary Martha Guild 
Rev & Mrs. Michael Allen  
Roger & Renee Brink 
Steve & Ursula Gangler 
Shirley Lupton 
Mark Bauer 
Pam Wiltse 
Char Fisher 
Aldine Fiebig 
Rhonda Kuehn 
Thomas Beyer 
Don & Kathy Fiebig 

IN MEMORY OF VIC ROEMER 

Shirley Roemer 

IN MEMORY OF CHUCK WEEKS 

Roger & Debra Bloomfield 
Jack Buehler 

IN MEMORY OF CONNIE GREMEL 

Jack Buehler 
Howard & Beth Fiebig 
Fran Davis 
Joan Walz 
Joyce Jahr & Family 
Carol Poppy 
Pat & Kari Stecker 
Sandra Neumann 
Gordon Pommerenke Family 
Brian & Tina Adam 
Joanne Harder 
Tom & Amy Gettel 
Bill & Cindy Lutz 
Robert & Ann Finkbeiner 
Vermeersch Family Farms 
Neal Gettel 
James Reithel 
June Armbruster 
Barb Armbruster 
Michael & Sherri Holland 
Gwen Schram 
Marilyn Gremel 
Crystal Dressler 
Amanda Heckroth 

Norman & Florence Kuhl 
Frank & Phyllis Burghy 
Mark Bauer 
Paul & Renee Crumm 
Norbert Haag 
Dale & Alicia Truemner 
John & Dianne Schulz 
Rod & Carol Truemner 
Donald & Susan Reithel 
Darwin & Kathy Sneller 
Dale & Deb Hornbacher 
Craig & Lori Yanke 
Errer Farm 
Vic & Kathy Engelhardt 
William & Joan Quade 
Don & Pat Holland 
Terry, Patricia, Andrew & 
Kollette Thede 
Jeffrey Loeffler 
Erwin Loeffler 

RADIO MISSION 

IN MEMORY OF DONALD BAUER 

Norma Van Bevern 
Fred & Tamara Kapa 
Tim & Sue Knaggs 
Diane Schulz 
Dale & Deb Hornbacher 
Jane Borkhardt & Robin 
Demo Family 
Dave & Janet Sharpsteen 
Mike & Lorene Zagata 
Ken & Janet Rink 
Darlene Werschky 
Warren & Connie Reithel 
Paul & Pam Geiger 
Tim Beringer Family 

IN MEMORY OF CONNIE GREMEL 

Tom & Bonnie Haag 

ENDOWMENT FUND 

IN MEMORY OF CHUCK WEEKS 

Larry & Lois Dressler 

IN MEMORY OF CONNIE GREMEL 

Larry & Lois Dressler 
Jim Bratton 
Aldine Fiebig 
Dolores Fiebig 
Dave & Janet Sharpsteen 
Duane & LoAnn Rieman 
Mark & Deb Krauss 
Roger & Linda Engelhardt 
John & Lori Kemp 
Ken Engelhardt 
Paul & Diane Strieter 
Mike & Lorene Zagata 
Mike & Jodi Bolzman 

Lawrence & Kelly Jo Thompson 
Ken & Judy Fuerst 
Jill & Dan Crumm 
Sandy Marxhausen 
Jim Brandenburg 
Sal Brandenburg 
Wayne & Sheree Goebel 
Vincent & Kristin Bonham 
Jack & Kayleen Kohtz 
Bruce & Joanne Bach 
Nancy Layher 
Ron Winter 
Theresa Nitz 
Tom & Connie Strieter 
Don & Nancy Stecker 
Don & Brenda Hofmeister 

CHRIST THE KING 

IN MEMORY OF MARLENE MUELLER 

Glenn Vogel 
Jim & Connie Bunke – scholarship 
Don & Nancy Stecker 

IN MEMORY OF DONALD BAUER 

Carol Mammel – library 

IN MEMORY OF ELLERY FRITZ 

Timothy & Sandy Irion 

IN MEMORY OF CONNIE GREMEL 

Jim & Connie Bunke – scholarship  

Lou LaPrairie – scholarship  

Marilyn Thede 
Kristine Koch – athletics 
Rod & Lois Bohn 
Sandy Gettel 
Barbara Neumann 
Carl & Marilyn Seibel 
Roger & Arlene Bachman 
Evelyn Adam – scholarship 
Jim & Mary Engelhardt 
Dale & Janet Ewald 
Tammy Gremel 
Mike & Erica Armbruster 
Dan & Gloria Beringer 
Bill & Maxine Kauffold 
Robert Pangman 
Pat & Amy Gruehn 
Ed & Lori Kemp 
Dan & Lori Sweetman 
Kristine Bloomer 
Ken & Barb Jubar 
Don & Mary Jahr 
Mark Gruehn Family Farm 
William Thede 
Jim & Betty Comment 
Sherry DeCaire 
Jason & Tracy Kovach and family 
Richard Kern 
Karl & Marilyn DeSimpelare 
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Joshua Hornbacher 
Buck & Michelle Hahn 
Glenn Vogel 
Dennis & Becky Engelhardt 
Mike & Janet Horst 
Tim Beringer Family – 
scholarship 
David & Julie Mammel 
Jeremy & Stacy Pommerenke 
Fred & Judy Gregory 
Steve & Patti Gremel 
Mark & Candice Reithel 
Tim & Sandy Irion 
Chad & Linda Loeffler 
Ryan Loeffler 
Bernia Family Farms 
Jim Gremel 
James & Deann Sattelberg 

Darryl & Vernie Heckroth 
Matthew & Traci Kuhl 
Jim & Judy Gremel 
Judy & Sean Halstead 
Kathy & Don Fiebig family 
Kourtney & Matt Quinn family 
Kyle & Stephanie Fiebig family 
Jessica Kahol and family 
Loretta Tope 
Don & Sherry Claerhout 
Donna Sting 
Matthew & Michelle Sting 
Mike & Lorene Zagata 
Carol Mammel 
John & Angela Pitcher 
Anthony & Pamela Orlik 
Jim & Judy Brown 
Donna Thede 

Roger & Renee Brink 
Paul & Kathleen Volk 
Tim & Sharon Osentoski 
Mary Ann Currey Family 
Dyer Plumbing 

IN MEMORY OF BRUCE SCHNEIDER 

Evelyn Adam 

COLLIDE 

IN MEMORY OF ELLERY FRITZ 

Warren & Connie Reithel 

IN MEMORY OF CONNIE GREMEL 

Warren & Connie Reithel 
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August 2025 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1 2 

Flower Chairman 

Lorene Zagata 

      

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

7:15 Elders Meeting 

9:00 WORSHIP/C – 6  

10:15 BC 

 

5:00 Finance 

6:30 WORSHIP/C 

10:00 Bay View Devo. 7:00 Men’s Study 12:00 Bulletin Deadline 

 

  

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

9:00 Outdoor Worship 

no communion – 7   

10:15 BC 

7:30 Youth Board 

 

5:00 Finance 

6:30 WORSHIP/C 

6:30 Trustees 

6:30 Stewardship 

7:15 Evangelism 

7:45 Council 

 CTK Registration Day 12:00 Bulletin Deadline 

 

  

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

9:00 WORSHIP/C – 8  

10:15 BC 

 

CTK 1st Day of School 

5:00 Finance 

6:30 WORSHIP/C 

 11:00 Funeral Home 

Lunch & Learn in Great 

Room 

Newsletter Deadline 

4:00 

 

12:00 Bulletin Deadline 

 

CTK No School  

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

9:00 WORSHIP/C – 9  

10:15 BC 

 

5:00 Finance 

6:30 WORSHIP/C 

7:00 Board of Education  12:00 Bulletin Deadline 

 

CTK No School  

31       

9:00 WORSHIP/C – 1  

10:15 BC 

 

      

 



August Birthdays 

 
AUGUST 1 
Janet Ewald 
Feather Reige 
 
AUGUST 2 
Gary Loeffler 
Joanna Matthews 
 
AUGUST 3 
Gregory Lupp 
Alexdria Walz 
 
AUGUST 4 
Darwin Nitz 
 
AUGUST 5 
Eleanor Matthews 
Nancy Pommerenke 
 
AUGUST 6 
Wyatt Heckroth 
 
AUGUST 7 
Mark Krauss 
Gloria McKellar 
 
AUGUST 8 
Lincoln Bloomer 
Charlotte Lewis 
Theresa Nitz 
Patrick Stecker 
 
AUGUST 9 
Gregory Eremia 
 
AUGUST 10 
Lincoln Haag 
Aaron Krauss 
Hunter Zuzga 
 
AUGUST 11 
Joanne Eremia 
 
AUGUST 12 
No birthdays 
 
AUGUST 13 
Fran Balzer 
Harlon Neumann Sr 
Ally Sweetman 
Adam Vogel 
 
 
 
 
 

AUGUST 14 
Chloe Beringer 
Leighton Fritz 
Luke Gremel 
Michael Gremel 
Paul Kemp 
Emmeline Kotenko 
Ethan Pommerenke 
Zachary Weeks 
 
AUGUST 15 
Jessica Dressler 
David Mammel 
Toby Stock 
Jennifer Millerwise 
 
AUGUST 16 
June Richards 
Katherine Ricker 
David Wildner 
Pamela Winter 
 
AUGUST 17 
Lawson Weber 
 
AUGUST 18 
Jake Fiebig 
Bethany Hornbacher 
 
AUGUST 19 
Lacie Eurich 
Ralph Maurer 
Bradley Sting 
 
AUGUST 20 
James Bohn 
Natasha Dubs 
Knox Millerwise 
 
AUGUST 21 
Sarah Kemp 
Preston Pitt 
 
AUGUST 22 
Erica Hartman 
Ella Vermeersch 
 
AUGUST 23 
Jacob McDaid 
Cane Weinlander 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AUGUST 24 
Jodi Smith 
Lynette Walz 
 
AUGUST 25 
Erin Jubar 
 
AUGUST 26 
Nicole Bauer 
Cindy Wildner 
 
AUGUST 27 
Mya Sweetman 
Michael Walz 
 
AUGUST 28 
Noel Cain 
Marilyn Calopisis 
Grady Gainforth 
Arlene Gremel 
Vickie McDaid 
 
AUGUST 29 
Suzanne McGathy 
Austin Nieschulz 
 
AUGUST 30 
Laura Abke 
Addison Pommerenke 
 
AUGUST 31 
Beth Gainforth  
Dee Haag 
 
 
 
 
 


